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Presidentõs Column 
By Dick Montgomery 

Presidentôs message ï August, 2016 

Our August meeting is 
Thursday, Aug 4th. Please 
be reminded that our meet-
ing times have changed. 
The meeting will start at 
7PM and end by 8:30PM. 
We want to show courtesy 
to the staff at NSF by va-
cating the building so that 
they can lock up and go 
home.   
 
If everything works as hoped, Rob Booth will be 
livestreaming from the National Convention in Co-
lumbia starting at about 7pm (8pm Columbia time) 
and running for a short length of time. Following the 
report from Columbia Vice President Herb Scranton 
will preside at the August meeting in the absence of 
the President.  
 
The Membership cycle begins/ends at the September 
meeting. While there are a handful of members who 
have paid for multiple years, most members will need 
to renew their membership at the September meeting. 
Dues are 
$24 per year 
and you can 
pay with a 
check or 
cash.   
 
Please make 
sure that you 
are working 
with Craig 
to register 
your current 
projects in 
the Model 
Summit Pro-
gram. I think 
Craig has hit 

on a very interesting and enjoyable way to encourage 
members to build models and to share those projects 
with the membership. Iôve got my Ford Challenge 
model finished and its registered with Craig, but it 
will have to wait until the September meeting for its 
roll-out as a finished project.  
 
As you know, the ñDeep in the Heart of Texasò bid 
for the 2018 National Convention will be presented to 
the IPMS E-Board on Saturday, August 6th. The win-
ning bid will be announced at the Awards Ceremony 
that evening somewhere around 8PM EST. Our bid is 
a very strong bid. Our prices are well within range of 
the 5 Year average, our facility is a high quality hotel 
with excellent rates, and there are quite a large num-
ber of modelers in our ñlocalò area (local in Texas 
means anything up to about a 10 hour drive) that are 
very enthusiastic about sharing our community, cul-
ture, and enjoyment of the hobby with folks from 
around the country and from a number of different 
countries. I am quite sure that if you hover on Face-
book you will most likely find a post that identifies 
the winning bids. You can ñFriendò the IPMS Face-
book page and it will most likely show up there very 
quickly.  

IPMS #14003 
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Club Announcements 

ModelFiesta 36 

As of August 1st we are  

202 days from Model-

Fiesta 36, scheduled for 

February 18th, 2017 at 

the San Antonio Event 

Center. The theme for 

Modelfiesta 36 will be ñEverything is Bigger in Tex-

as: A Big Model or a Big Subjectò. The MF36 com-

mittee met in mid-July and is currently working on 

finalizing the categories and sub-categories as well as 

finalizing the proposed budget. Stay-tuned for more 

MF36 news as we will be seeking volunteers to help 

test our new contestant registration system in the com-

ing months. 

 

Model Building Summit Award 

Remember to bring those projects 
you finished since last meet-
ing.  Get them counted towards 
the Model Building Summit 
Award.  Reach the goal of 5 pro-
jects completed in one year and earn club recognition, 
a Hill Country Hobby discount and other prizes. 

Web Page Bios 

Len Pilhofer is still putting together member bios on 

the club web page. Several e-mails have gone out in 

past months with instructions and the information we 

are looking to publish. In no way is this mandatory 

and only if you wish to share your info with other club 

members should you participate. Be aware that what-

ever we post on the webpage is public to the 

world...there are no security controls on our website. 

Here is a link to the bios already on the site: http://

alamosquadron.com/members.html 

Member Idea-Suggestion-Comment Forms 

A new way of bringing ideas to the club for discus-

sion, votes, and decisions will be via the Member Sug-

gestion Form. Dick Montgomery has these at each of 

the meetings and they are available for download here: 

http://alamosquadron.com/MISC Form.docx. While it 

may seem like additional administrivia it helps club 

leadership keep things organized and ensure every-

oneôs input is taken into account and addressed. 

Club Internal Contest Themes 

The contest schedule for the remainder of 2016:  

Aug:  Monthly Contest/Open 

Sep:  Monthly Contest/Open 

Oct:  Quarterly Contest: Titanic: Itôs Big! 

Nov:  Special Contest: The Ford Challenge 

Dec:  Holiday PartyðNo Contest 

 

Club Program 

The following is the club meeting program for the rest 

of the ñclub yearò (i.e., up through ModelFiesta 

month): 

 

August:  Masking Camouflage by Charles Stone 
September:  Masking Canopies by Chris Lenahan 
October:  Applying decals using Future/Pledge 
  by Lee Forbes 
November:  Ship Building Tips by Lee Washburn 
December:  Christmas Party 
January:  Swap Meet (to sell the kit you got at       
  Decemberôs Christmas Party) 
February:  Automotive Finishing by Paul Barrena 

 

 

 

http://alamosquadron.com/members.html
http://alamosquadron.com/members.html
http://alamosquadron.com/MISC%20Form.docx
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Club Announcements 

July Meeting Report 

A big (and late) congrats to Rob Booth for his out-
standing leadership and management skills as Model-
fiesta 35 Director. The club presented Rob with a pret-
ty good looking plaque (even better than a Modelfiesta 
award) for his tireless efforts. Salute to you, Rob! 

During the July meeting we held a swap meet and 
many members went home with kits they didn't come 
in with. Good thing it was dark by the time they ar-
rived home so the missus didn't see their new acquisi-
tions! 

 

 

!ƭƭ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ōȅ /ǊŀƛƎƻǊȅ 

aƛŎƘŀŜƭ .ǳŎƪƭŜȅΩǎ мκпу ǎŎŀƭŜ aƻƴƻƎǊŀƳ C-

ус ǿƻƴ ŬǊǎǘ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƛƴ WǳƭȅΩǎ Ŏƭǳō ŎƻƴǘŜǎǘΦΦΦ 

ΦΦΦǿƘƛƭŜ [Ŝƴ tƛƭƘƻŦŜǊΩǎ мκпу ǎŎŀƭŜ wŜǾŜƭƭ ¢-ср 

·-²ƛƴƎ ǘƻƻƪ ǎŜŎƻƴŘΦΦΦ 

ΦΦΦŀƴŘ /ŀǊƭ !ƭƭǎǳǇΩǎ мκтлл ǎŎŀƭŜ 5ǊŀƎƻƴ ½-оф 

ǇƭŀŎŜŘ ǘƘƛǊŘΦ /ƻƴƎǊŀǘǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ŎƻƴǘŜǎǘŀƴǘǎΗ 
¢ŀōƭŜǎ ƻŦ ¢ŜƳǇǘŀǝƻƴ 

aƻŘŜƭŬŜǎǘŀ ор 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ wƻō .ƻƻǘƘ όǊƛƎƘǘύ 


